CWC – Clerks Office – Please consider this note added agenda for Item 2.7 – 2021 Construction Program for the upcoming March 30 MTG

Chair Peloza, Mayor Holder, CWC – Council Members & Kelly Scherr – Managing Director.

I know this report is marked "TO BE RECEIVED" but I look to the CWC Meeting for both leadership & direction from Council on the following;

BACKGROUND >> I attended 2 of 3 public MTG's on the Adelaide St Underpass (# 2 in attached report from Kelly) and was assured that the then planned work in 2020 for the Colborne St Bike Path upgrade and street scape reset south of Oxford St would be complete prior to the Adelaide Underpass starting in 2021 AVOIDING CONCURRENT — North South — Inner City traffic congestion that would cause major spillover to Waterloo St which is all 4 way stops & two schools - North of Oxford. Now these two (2) projects are concurrent in 2021! Waterloo St experienced this about 4 — 5 years ago with a just a simple resurfacing & new curbs on Adelaide St north of the tracks to Oxford & Colborne St Fully Open all the way from the seminary to Oxford St & south. I have even written to Doug MacRae on this in 2019 after the public MTGs on the Under Pass to avoid this!

JUST IMAGINE the chaos this will cause with both Adelaide St & Colborne St are fully closed & partially closed concurrently for periods of 2021?

Action Required - This CWC Committee cannot let this occur and I look to your leadership along @ Kelly to find an urgent solution.

THXS - Chris Butler - 863 Waterloo St